
PARISH COUNCIL NEWS: April 2022 

Vandalism: 

After a reasonably quiet period we have been faced with an outbreak of vandalism in the 

Moat and Glebe areas with damage to picnic tables and seats, the contents of bins removed 

and scattered over a wide area and items being thrown into the river. Members are not sure if 

this is the action of one individual or a group activity but would appreciate any information 

that we can pass on to the police. If you see any incidents please report them to the police on 

101. 

Dog Fouling: 

Allied to the above there appears to be a number of people who continue to let their dogs foul 

the playing field and the surrounding areas which is a punishable offence. We have asked the 

dog warden to spend some time in the area and hopefully he will catch and fine some of those 

who are completely irresponsible. 

Speeding Traffic: 

As reported in earlier news items, speeding traffic is the most common complaint received 

from local people and over the past few years considerable amounts of your money has been 

spent on measures designed to curb vehicle speed. However in spite of a good deal of 

publicity not one person, other than Councillors, has volunteered to become a member of a 

Community Speed Watch Scheme which means there are insufficient people for the scheme 

to go ahead. 

Annual Parish Meeting; 

This meeting which is open to all residents and gives an opportunity to meet with Councillors 

and participate in discussions is being held in the Village Hall on Tuesday May 10th. starting 

at 7.00pm. Included on the agenda will be reports from the Council Chairman, The Police, 

Shropshire Councillor Simon Jones and Mr. Richard Bailey representing The United 

Charities. 


